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Current and Future Capabilities of the 74-inch
Telescope of Kottamia Astronomical
Observatory in Egypt

Y.A. Azzam, G.B. Ali, F. Elnagahy, H.A. Ismail, A. Haroon, and I. Selim

Abstract In this paper, we are going to introduce the Kottamia Astronomical
Observatory, KAO, to the astronomical community. The current status of the tele-
scope together with the available instrumentations is described. An upgrade stage
including a new optical system and a computer controlling of both the telescope and
dome are achieved. The specifications of a set of CCD cameras for direct imaging
and spectroscopy are given. A grating spectrograph is recently gifted to KAO from
Okayama Astrophysical Observatory, OAO, of the National Astronomical Obser-
vatories in Japan. This spectrograph is successfully tested and installed at the F/18
Cassegrain focus of the KAO 74" telescope.

1 Introduction

In 1905, Mr. Reynolds, an amateur astronomer at that time and later treasurer of
the Royal Astronomical Society in London presented Helwan Observatory with a
30" reflecting telescope. Due to the clear sky of Helwan and the ability of the as-
tronomers in charge of this telescope, a great deal of valuable observations was
collected. As of the curiosity of astronomers to achieve more, a large telescope
was necessary and a 74" telescope equipped with both Cassegrain and Coude
spectrographs had been recommended to the Egyptian authorities. The Egyptian
government signed a contract for this purpose with Messers. Grubb Parsons of
Newcastle. UK. in the same year (1948) that the giant 200" telescope of Mount
Palomar California was erected. The delivery of the telescope and spectrographs
was expected in 1955, but various difficulties arose which resulted in a considerable
delay of delivery until 1963 (Samaha 1964).

Kottamia mountain (about 80 Kms. NE of Helwan, 12 km. north of mid-point of
Cairo-Ein Sukhna road, 476 m above see-level) had been chosen for the location
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